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    No. 37      30th November 2018 

Dear Parents 
As part of St. Mary’s Annual Arts Spectacular, all the students will be performing in the Arts Spectacular 
Concert on Wednesday, December 12. The concert will begin at 6pm on the school oval.   

The students are very excited about the concert and have been practising very hard. By now, all families 
have been told of the costumes via Care Monkey and if you have any queries about the costumes 
please contact your class teacher.  

All students will need to arrive at the oval at 5.30pm in their costume. Once on the oval there will be 
senior students who will be able to guide students to their class groups.  The students will remain with 
their class groups for the whole performance.  Families will be able to collect their child after the finale. 

We will have a large area near the front of the stage sectioned off for picnic rugs and families that want 
to sit on the grass.  Behind them will be an area for you to bring deck chairs and/or access some school 
chairs.  Behind that area will be our BBQs and bar area.  These areas can only be accessed once the 
concert has ended. 

David Kelly 

Principal 

 

HELP NEEDED BY PARENTS AND PAST STUDENTS 
On Friday 14th December from 9.00 – 11.00am we are taking on the mighty task of cleaning 
300 classroom chairs and 150 tables….and YES we need help.  All cleaning products and 
materials will be provided. 
This annual event is open to all past students who usually have a great time catching up with 

each other and do a little…sorry lots of cleaning too. We would also welcome parents to come and help with 
cleaning the tables. If you can assist please contact the School Office or myself via email. Thank you for your 
help. Marg Masseni - mmasseni@smaltona.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

WALK / RIDE TO SCHOOL & WALKING SCHOOL BUS 
Our next Walk/Ride to School day is on Tuesday 11th Dec. Walking School Buses will leave 
from the Esplanade and also the corner of McIntyre Drive and Civic Pde at 8.20am. These will 
be supervised by parents. Come along in an active way!!! 

  

 

TUCKSHOP HELPERS – Week Beginning 3
rd

 December 2018 

Monday:   
Tuesday:   
Wednesday:   
Thursday:   
Friday:  Marylinda Abate   
Manager: Eva Coppola Tel: 9315 0799 

http://www.smaltona.catholic.edu.au/
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